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       September 2017
We have had a busy and exciting start up. It was nice to see everyone at the corn boil and have the opportunity to meet and talk. 
Please be aware that we are practicing fire drill and lockdown. This can be stressful for some students. My intent is to provide them with the information they need to be safe, without overwhelming them. Fire drill is where we leave the school and line up on the upper playground. Lockdown is where we stay in a safe place in our classroom and wait to be told that our school is secure. The main message with both of these procedures is to stay quiet and wait for directions. 

You are more than welcome to send in a snack on the day of your child’s birthday if you wish. I just ask that it is nut-free. If you have concerns about the snack, please contact me. I will be following District Policy. “An occasional treat is acceptable.”
We are beginning our study of letters and letter sounds and word work during Literacy class.  Each week we will work on two letters.  Grade Ones who already know this information will quickly review it and then continue to expand on their previous knowledge. Grade Twos will be working on word work with the corresponding letter as well as having mini-lessons on writing traits. I am including the actions which correspond with the letter sounds.  Please have your children practice the sounds and actions at home until they know the sounds and letter names.  In September we will study the following:

Ss - Weave hand in an s shape, like a snake, and say “ssssss”.

Aa  - Make hand motion like an alligator opening and closing its mouth
Tt - Turn head from side to side as if watching tennis and say “t, t, t”.

Ii – Hold up pinky finger then point to a spot on your arm and say “i, i, itchy spot”
Pp - Pretend to puff out candles and say “p, p, p”.

Nn - Make a noise, as if you are a plane.  Hold arms out and say “nnnnnn”.

Scholastic book orders are sent home each month and I do believe everyone received a package.  If you wish to order books, please return the order with your child’s name on it in an envelope with the payment.  Payment can be made with cheques, made out to Scholastic Canada Ltd.  Please be aware that it takes quite a long time for Scholastic to cash your cheques. The due date is stamped on the order forms. Directions are provided on how to pay online as well.
Also, attached is a Share Schedule.

Thank you to those that have brought in supplies. If your child has not brought in their Kleenex, Ziploc bags, extra clothes, or supply fee, please have them do so as soon as possible. 
Also, we do have “Rockin’ Lunch Fridays” where I play music while the children eat and then they can dance when they have completed their lunch. All music played does not contain profanity as we listen to the “radio friendly” version. This has always been a favourite as the children are eager to share their dance moves. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do hesitate to contact me at school or by email at karen.howland@nbed.nb.ca. I understand what it’s like to be a parent and I feel it is best to address concerns as they arise so please contact me so it can be resolved quickly. I would like to thank everyone for a terrific start to our school year. 
Thanks,
Mrs. Howland
